On September 18, 2006, the following information was requested by Board Member Sandra Richmond regarding RE-1, RE-2, RE-3 New Suncoast High School.
 
Question:  With property values beginning to decline, why are we still going over appraised value?
 
Response: The real estate market is showing signs of a decline in value.  This is representative of the open marketplace where there are now more sellers than buyers.  The situation where the School District has identified specific properties is not part of that open marketplace.  The property owners in the school expansion area did not have their properties on the market and for sale.  The owners are a captive market and realize that after a long period of negotiations that the School Board has the power of eminent domain and that it will cost the School Board more if an agreement is not reached prior to eminent domain.  
 
Staff believes that the declining market did contribute to the fact that these owners decided to sell instead of being part of the recommendation to proceed with eminent domain.
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